



Bayshore Association, Inc.
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, March 10, 2020
Board Members present: Hill, Weathers, Paul and Theresa Cannin, Phillips, Bischof, Ham
The Chairperson called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.and distributed the agenda.

The Bayshore By-Laws, Article 2 was read : “The purpose of the corporation is to lessen the burdens of government by attempting to alleviate community tensions, discrimination, deterioration, juvenile delinquency, and other community problems through education, counseling, social functions, and community projects.”
Secretaries Report:
The minutes of the February meeting were accepted as written.
Treasurer’s Report:
The treasurer’s report on the association’s finances was distributed. The February ending balance was $6,434.09
· Old Business

1. President Hill gave an update for the signature campaign in order to obtain the required majority of homeowners to amend and modify easements and convents to strengthen the community stance on short-term rentals. As of the last signing gathering at the lake park pavilion, 97 of the required 115 signatures had been obtained. Door-to-door meetings yielded 6 commitments. Three letters sent to residents by USPS were returned as undeliverable. 
2. A “Picnic Leadership” committee will be formed utilizing the 11 households who volunteered to coordinate the picnics. Danny Weathers will send an e-mail requesting available dates from each volunteer household.

3. Work parties will be organized for two weekends prior to the first picnic, the April business meeting. These work parties will be tentatively planned for April 4th and April 18th. Two special work parties will be organized to remove dangerous trees from the Association properties. These will be limited to skilled personnel and will require limiting access to the work areas temporarily.
4. Jean Powers and Chris Grau will be discontinuing their board membership. A request for volunteers to take their places will be made during the April business meeting. Chris Grau has volunteered to continue the coordination of the website, even though he will not be a member of the board.

5. The board continued discussions on the use of the ball field by outside organizations. A discussion about the need for the development of a set of rules regarding time of use, lighting, scheduling, insurance coverage, charge for power for lighting, and changes to the appearance of the park continued. Concerns for neighbors near the ball field were brought up. 
· New Business:
1. .No new business was discussed.
Committee Reports: 
· Lakeside and Tennis Court Parks:.  
1. Concerns about children climbing on the roof of the pavilion and swimming at the end of the dock without supervision were discussed. No solution was determined.
2. The need to replace platform boards and other playground equipment maintenance was recognized. 
3. Control of ants at the parks will be required again, soon.

4. The concrete tables need to be cleaned and stabilized.

· Special Projects
1. No report was given.
· Communication Director 
1. No report was given.
·  Government Liaison
1. No report was given.
· Membership
1. The membership directory was briefly discussed, again.
2. The total membership in the association is the lowest it has been in recent history at 115 households. Some suggestions to encourage membership for recent home purchasers were discussed. The membership application form was recently updated by Hoke Hill. 

· Meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m.
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